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Some reminders and some more substantive items this time around: 

 
Newsletter for those who do not have emails 
For those who volunteered, please remember to pass on a copy of the 
newsletter to those who do not have email 
 
Prompt Start to Play 
To make sure we finish on time you should be seated by 7pm ready to play 
 
1 Club and 1NT Opening Bids 
You have to state what these opening bids mean for you so as not to mislead 
other players.  For example some players open 1C with less than 4 clubs in their 
hand or 1NT with 16-18 points. 
 
Oamaru Tournament 
This was a great success and many thanks go to all those who pitched in at the 
last moment including all those who gave raffle prizes (and the new raffle ticket 
system is a great improvement).  Special thanks to Roz Armstrong who came in at 
very short notice to do the catering.  We have had good feedback from out of 
town players. 
 
Upcoming Events 
The Social Committee has been busy and is proposing: 
 

-16 April: Dinner and Quiz Night 

- 19 May: Trip to Timaru for lunch, shopping and bridge at the Timaru Club 

- 25 June: midwinter Christmas dinner 

 

More details closer to the time. 
 

Daytime Wednesday Winter Bridge - Starting 5 May 

We will retrial an additional afternoon of social bridge starting on 5 May.  We will 
start with a 1-4pm play straight through session (followed by afternoon tea for 
those who want to stay on).  This will be social only with no C points. 
 

Junelle Edmonds 
President 


